
 
ASD.CHSS 

BULLETIN 04. 2025-2026 
Date  :  August 6, 2025 

To  :  PK-10 Parents and Guardians (Alabang Campus) and BRafeNHS 

From  :   Ms. Julie Agudo (SGD.) 
   Head, Campus Health Safety and Security Office 

 
Noted by :   Br. Antonio Cesar Servando FSC (SGD.)                                                                                  

    Director, Administrative Services Department   
 

Re  :  Alabang Campus Status Update - August 6, 2025 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Based on the latest advisory from Brgy. Captain Lester Suntay, a physical assessment was conducted at 
around 5:00 PM today, August 6, in the areas near the creek within the DLSZ Alabang Campus. Due to 
the persistent strong odor, he personally coordinated with Mayor Ruffy Biazon and the concerned 
department heads. 

As a precautionary measure, Brgy. Captain Suntay advised to put on hold face-to-face classes at the 
Alabang Campus tomorrow, August 7, 2025, and instead proceed with online synchronous classes. The 
area will be reassessed tomorrow, together with the Bureau of Fire Protection (BFP) and other 
authorities, to determine the appropriate arrangements for August 8, 2025. 

We are closely monitoring developments and are in constant coordination with the authorities to secure 
the safety of our school environment. An update will be issued as soon as the go-signal to resume 
regular onsite operations is officially granted. 

Thank you for your understanding, patience, and cooperation as we prioritize everyone’s safety. 


